El Camino College

Police Advisory Committee Minutes

November 14, 2001

__  Rocky Bonura
_x_  Michael D’Amico
_x_ Patricia Gebert
__ Barbara Grover

_x_ Jan Caldwell
__  Carolyn Hardy

_x_  Kirk Johnston
__  Gloria Miranda

__  Leo Middleton
__  Terry Newman

__  James Rozolis
_x_  Angie Snider

_x_  Dal Toruno
__  Harold Tyler

__ ASO Student Representative

_x_  Beverly Knapp for G. Miranda

The meeting was called to order at 1:35 pm.  The minutes of the September 12, 2001 meeting were approved with the following correction:  “Round Table – Beverly Knap Knapp”

Introduction of New Member of the ECCPD
Police Officer Trainee Jesus Ugalde, who replaced Officer Judy Hebb, was recently hired.  He started his training at the Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department on November 9.

Crime Prevention Month Activities Re-Cap

The activities for the month of October were successful.  The Community Oriented Policing Unit is planning to hold a Car Fair in March 2002.  A suggestion was made to invite those who participate in this fair to also been invited to participate in the annual Career Expo which is sponsored by the Job Placement Office.  An open house at El Camino College Police Department will be held during December.

Fall COPS Newsletter
The Fall COPS newsletter should be distributed within the next two weeks.

Recent Crime Trends and Incidents
A report on significant events, arrests, etc. that occurred during the past months was made.

Security Assessments of Accounting and Admissions and Records
Sergeant Johnston attended a class, which discussed how to make offices on college campuses less susceptible to crime.  Division offices that would like to have an assessment done on their area can contact Sergeant Johnston to set-up a time.

AB4 

Assembly Bill 4 requires sex offenders to register and be fingerprinted at the police department when they attend El Camino College.  It will be in effect next October 1, 2002.

Round Table

It was reported that there is a problem with faculty, who aren’t scheduled to teach during the next semester, not returning District keys.  Campus Police and Human Resources are currently working on this problem.

Beginning January 2002, the Police Advisory Committee meeting will be held the second Wednesday of every other month.  The meeting time will remain at 1:30 pm to 2:30 pm and will continue to be held in the President’s Board Room.  A memo with the meeting schedule for 2002 will be sent.

The meeting ended at 2:10 pm
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